Iron Horse 1 Annual Meeting Minutes
October 23, 2022

The annual meeting of the Iron Horse Homeowners Association was held at the St. Ambrose Fellowship Hall on October 23, 2022. There were 16 members present along with 4 board members.
Vice President Brett Schniers called the meeting to order at 5:02 pm.
Treasurer Maggie Pepper gave the financial report for the HOA. It was reported the HOA received all the dues except for 1.  Also reported annual general expenses incurred of approximately $36,000 (dumpster rental, sprinkler repairs, curbing, landscape rock, mowing, legal expense, and concrete for mailboxes). Cash balance at the end of the year of $52,000 ($37,000 is restricted and is the result of insurance proceeds for the Iron Horse entry damage). 

Scott Tankersly asked clarification of the $2,000 in legal expenses. Vice President Brett Schniers explained that close to $1,000 related to website and document support for the HOA. The remaining $1,000 was the result of additional information gathering and support for a members request of the HOA.

Vice President Brett Schniers opened a public forum for members to discuss concerns pertaining to Iron Horse. 

Chad Hirt gave an update for the Architecture Committee. Mentioned that new barns still need to be approved, also noted that the board cannot prohibit you from putting up solar panels but would like to give direction. Setbacks have changed from 30 feet from the sides and rear property line to 15 from the property line.

John Howarth gave an update for from the Restriction Enforcement Committee. Utility trailers are the only thing allowed. No cargo trailers, boats, and travel trailers 1 week max.

Scott Morris wanted an update on buses. Brett Schniers confirmed that Wall ISD agrees that they are needed but the challenge is finding a bus driver.

Brett Schniers motioned that we continue to give $25 per house to the Wall Volunteer Department from annual HOA’s. Motioned was agreed unanimously form members present.

Brett Schniers mentioned that the HOA has received $37,000 as insurance proceeds for the damage the front entrance.  Brett stated that repairs are coming as well as additional signage for drivers to see before entering.

In 2023, the HOA Board will be sending HOA invoices by email. 

An election of the officers was held.  Brett Schniers was elected and nominated for a 2-year term as Vice President. Jana Duncan was elected and nominated for 2-year term as Secretary.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:26 pm.




